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Transit System Advisory

On October 1, 2010, the United States Department of State issued an advisory to U.S. citizens in Europe regarding a heightened threat environment to transit systems in Europe.  The advisory did not list any specific threats directed toward U.S. citizens, however, the emphasis was intended to bring an added awareness to potential on-going threats to European transit systems.  In a joint bulletin, issued October 3, 2010, the FBI and Department of Homeland Security addressed the threat to Europe and noted that terrorist groups have demonstrated their ability to train and deploy operatives who are able to access Europe and the United States legally.  The FBI/DHS emphasized that the terrorist threat underscores the need for continued vigilance and awareness, and strongly encouraged law enforcement and security personnel to promptly report suspicious activities to the FBI, and state and local fusion centers.  
Locally, the LASD and Metro have been in direct and regular contact with the Department of Homeland Security, Transportation Security Administration and Joint Regional Intelligence Center.  The US Intelligence Community and Joint Regional Intelligence Center (JRIC) have no indication that specific, credible threats are directed toward the United States, its citizens, or infrastructure, to include the transit system nationally or in the Los Angeles Metro area locally.   

As a precaution and for public safety awareness, Sheriff’s Transit Services Bureau will have Explosive Detection K9 teams deployed throughout the Holiday weekend, and the Threat Interdiction Unit will be conducting a joint Operation with Amtrak Police in Union Station on October 8th.  Again, the information distributed this weekend was an advisory only, issued by the Department of State and directed to U.S. Citizens in Europe.

AltCar Expo Panel Discusses the Future of Transit 

 

"What Will it Take To Get You on the Bus?" was the topic of LA Times Business Columnist David Lazarus' panel at the 5th Annual AltCar Expo on Saturday, October 2 in Santa Monica. Participating on the panel were  Metro Deputy Executive Officer of Service Development Conan Cheung, Director of Transit Services Stephanie Negriff at Santa Monica Big Blue Bus, and Transportation Manager Naresh Amatya at the Southern California Association of Governments. The format of the session was informal with Mr. Lazarus as moderator, posing questions to the panelist to spur debate on how transit can attract commuters and other choice riders with better service quality, faster speeds, and listening to customers. The panel also discussed the financial challenges facing transit operations today, including the economy and state funding. All panelists concluded that the future of transit in the region is optimistic with the passage of Measure R and efforts toward the 30/10 Initiative. Questions were then asked by the audience who overall had a positive impression of transit in the region. But they also voiced their opinions about service reliability, increasing fares, service reductions, better customer information via mobile applications, and zero-emission buses. 
 

Community Meetings Set for South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Project

Media Relations issues a news release today announcing that we  will hold four community meetings beginning Wednesday, October 20, to update the public on the South Bay Metro Green Line Extension project. The purpose of these meetings is to seek public comments and input as the environmental process continues for extending rail service farther into the South Bay to improve mobility in southwest Los Angeles County. The release notes that we are  currently preparing a Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (DEIS/DEIR) to identify transit improvements that would provide an alternative to the I-405 corridor by accessing the regional rail network through connections to the proposed Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor, currently under environmental review.

Link to News Release:  http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/metro-hold-four-community-meetings-update-public-s/
Ad Campaign Continues to Win Awards

Congratulations to the Communications division who has secured two additional awards for Metro's popular Opposites campaign. The national publication Print Magazine awarded Metro two Regional Design Awards. The first award recognizes the campaign as a whole (banners, billboards, bus shelters, rail posters, bus tail ads, etc.) and the second specifically recognizes the limited edition Naughty/Nice T-shirt that was designed for the holiday season. The designs will be featured in an upcoming issue of the magazine.

 

All work on this campaign was designed by our in-house creative services department. This is the fifth significant national award for this popular campaign and it will be featured in an upcoming issue of Print Magazine. The campaign has received awards from the American Public Transportation Association, Transportation Marketing & Communications Association, Public Relations Society of America and HOW Magazine.   
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